Hart County Board of Health

Minutes

November 12, 2009

Members present: Mr. Dan Reyen, Dr. Max Daughtry, Mr. Tray Hicks, Dr Lau and Chairman McDowell.

Members absent: Dr. David Hicks, Ms. Thelma Estrich
Quorum: Present

District Staff: Dr. Westfall, Dr. Parsons, Karen Palmer and Cail Collins
Health Department Staff: Rhonda Dyar, David Leard and Pat Brake

Other: John Brasier ( Hartwell Sun).
The meeting was called to order at 01:30 P.M. by Chairman Clyde McDowell.

Motion to approve minutes from the last meeting: Mr. Dan Reyen

Second: Dr. Max Daughtry

All in favor, motion carried.

Old Business: Rabies ordinances. David Leard reported on the public hearings in September/October and asked for a motion to adopt the Rabies ordinance. Motion _Mr.Dan Reyen;  Second Dr. Daughtry  All were in favor, motion passed.
County attorney Walter Gordon reviewed the Environmental Comprehensive Ordinance (which contains the newly adopted Rabies Ordinance) and will present to BOC at their next meeting November 24, 2009 at 07:00 P.M.  

New Business: None 
Environmental Health: David Leard

David Leard reported that July-September there were 26 new septic permits issued, down from 44 for same quarter last year.

One new 4 lot sub-division called Capri Estates which is off of North Forest Ave. has been approved.

There are 63 food service establishments (including schools) currently permitted.

There are 9 tourist courts including state parks. Three of these include pools which we permit and inspect as well 

There were 6 rabies investigation with 2 wild animals (one skunk and one raccoon) testing positive.
Nursing report: Rhonda Dyar

Family Planning appointment kept rate 54%

Child Health appointment kept rate 56%

Next available routine Family Planning appointment is at the end of January
Rhonda Dyar also gave the Flu vaccines report:

Seasonal Flu
 Received: County purchased: 1000 doses, all given

VFC: only received doses for 6-35 months - only 47 left

H1N1 ( Swine Flu)

Received:  Nasal: 100 doses - only 9 left

Injectable: 200 doses - only 72 left.
We are expecting to receive more H1N1 vaccine, but do not know when. We continue to follow the required CDC priority groups which are targeted toward the younger population which is at the greatest risk for complications.
Report from the District: Dr Westfall

First Quarter financial narrative was discussed (see attachment)
Management Observations/Recommendations:

At the end of last FY we had about 3 1/2 months operating costs with the current staffing level. Due to the State’s budget shortfall we will be losing approximately $18,000 from our Grant-in Aid this fiscal year. If current trends continue we hope to end this fiscal year with about 2 1/2 months operating costs in our fund balance. 

We still share staff (LPN) with Franklin County, and also share Environmental Health staff with Franklin and Banks County.

Comments from Dr. Westfall: District 2 Director

1. Very good start since we moved to DCH. Dr. Medows (Commissioner of DCH) has been very concerned about the budget cuts and their impact on Public Health.
2. H1N1 vaccines are being distributed very slowly due to production delays. Public Health continues to administer H1N1 vaccine according to CDC guidelines. The focus is on pregnant women and younger children.

3. As soon as we receive more H1N1 vaccine we will extend age groups (again by CDC guidelines) and plan to administer to High School and Middle School students on campus whose parents give permission. The goal is to vaccinate all students in all age groups whose parents want them to receive vaccine.
4. Of the 13 Counties in District 2 only 2 Counties – Union and Towns – have had enough vaccine to hold school-based clinics.
Dr. Westfall then asked for any comments or questions on any issues concerning finances, notes, or H1N1. There were no questions.
Chairman McDowell recognized Board members whose terms expire in December and thanked them for their service. Max Daughtry stated this will be his last meeting as he is moving to Virginia to be closer to family. Board members thanked him for his dedication, assured him that he will be missed, and wished him good luck in his new location.
Chairman McDowell then asked for any more business needing to be discussed. There being none he asked for a motion for adjournment.
Mr. Dan Reyen made the motion

Dr. Max Daughtry seconded
All were in favor - motion carried 

Meeting adjourned at 02:30 P.M.

Next meeting: February 11, 2010
____________________________

 Chairman Clyde McDowell  

